
Happiest of Hollidaz to all  MOCA members 
From the 2019-2020 Line Officers• 
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Best Wishes for 
a Happy and  
Healthy Holiday  
Season! Sandra, 
PGP & Treasurer 
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Merry Christmas to all, have a Safe & 

Healthy New Year, Judy-Grand Pres  
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MILITARY ORDER OF THE COOTIE AUXILIARY 

Hugs for Our Veterans 

General Orders #6                           December 2019 

TO BE READ AT ALL MEETINGS, ACTED UPON & FILED FOR FUTURE REFERENCE 

Is it December already?  The time is flying by too quickly.  Hope you all had a Happy Thanksgiving with family  

and friends.  It was my first trip to Tomb Trek & I was so very much impressed to see all our MOC & MOCA 

together laying wreaths.  Close to 400 wreaths were laid out for our deceased Veterans. 
 

COMMUNICATION:  Please share all necessary information to the MOCA members and chairmen of your 

Auxiliary.  Show them the Christmas Card from the Line officers (First Page of these GO’s)  The Florida website 

is http://mocgrandofflorida.com   All general orders are posted on the website. 
 

INSPECTIONS:  The inspections are almost complete.  A big thank you to all who helped. 
 

AUXILIARY CHAPLAINS:  Please email or mail your reports to Grand Chaplain, Peggy Bell, every month.  

Peggy’s address is 371 Kentucky Avenue, Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33312 & her email is 

peggythomasbell626@att.net.  The reports need to be sent to her no later than the 26th of each month in 

order to report to the Supreme Chaplain.  Remember to put your Auxiliary number, your name, phone number 

& email on each report.  This information is also listed on the reports. 
 

HOSPITAL CHAIRMEN:  Send your reports to Mary Frederick monthly.  Her address is 206 Branscomb Rd., 

Green Cove Springs, FL 32243 & her email is fred43@bellsouth.net   Remember to put your Auxiliary number, 

your name, phone number & email on each report.  This information is also listed on the reports. 
 

CLOWNS:           If you are attending any of the Grand Meetings please bring/wear your clown outfits and bring 

a bag of candy to hand out to the MOC, when collecting money from them.  Also, please send Mama Clown, 

Jean Clark your clown name, address, telephone number and email.  Her address is 5350 Beatle Court, 

Jacksonville, FL 32244.  Jean’s phone number is 904-576-3512 & email is jalberta@bellsouth.net  
 

CHIEF OF STAFF:  Debbie Thie, Grand Chief of Staff is ready to assist your Auxiliary anyway she can.  Debbie is 

aware that I am there to assist if there are any issues in the Auxiliary.  Her address is 13622 Serena Drive; 

Largo, FL 33774.  Her phone number is 727-463-4783 & her email is dlthie33774@aol.com  
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MEMBERSHIP:   I cannot stress enough that we have to get out there & get new members.  We need to get 

them signed up and have them at our meetings & have them involved.  We need to mentor them & get them 

to participate.  We need to show them we are a fun organization. 
 

VFW NATIONAL HOME COOTIE CHRISTMAS PARTY:  The party will be on December 7, 2019.  Grand 

Commander, Al Pristera & I are there now along with a big crew from Florida working,  

decorating & cooking to make sure the children, their families & Staff have a great time. 
 

MID-TERM CONFERENCE & COUNCIL OF ADMINISTRATION:  We will be at the Plantation Inn in Crystal River, 

9301 W. Fort Island Trail, Crystal River, FL 34429, 16-19 JANUARY 2020.   Prices are $125.00 for a Standard 

Room, $145.00 for a Patio Garden View Room & $165.00 for a Patio Water View Room.  For reservations call 

800-632-6262 – make sure you mention MOC/MOCA to get these rates.  NO BANQUET IS PLANNED FOR THE 

WEEKEND,  BUTT  COMMANDER  AL  &  I  WILL  HAVE FOOD BROUGHT INTO THE HOSPITALITY ROOM ON 

FRIDAY NIGHT. 
 

The Grand Officers & Staff wish you & yours a Very Merry Christmas !!!!!!!!!!!!!!                                                                   

and a most prosperous New Year!  Everyone win the lotto!  It only takes one ticket!!  Ha!! 

 

 

Respectfully,          

Judy Surface       Jerry-Ann 
Judy Surface        Jerry-Ann Henry 

Grand President 2019-2020      Grand Secretary 2019-2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
              


